

CHRIST THE SAVIOUR C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Grove, London W5 5DX | New Broadway, London W5 2XA

www.ctsprimary.org.uk | admin@cts-school.org | 020 8249 6800 | Headteacher: Mrs K.Tramoni

Monday, 8th July 2024

Dear Parents,

So then, just as you received Christ Jesus as Lord, continue to live your lives in him, rooted and built up in him, strengthened in the faith as you were taught, and overflowing with thankfulness

Colossians 2 vs 6,7

The foundation of our school is the Christian faith and our faith in Jesus is the heart of what we do. As we come towards the end of term, we will be using the words of St Paul, when he was writing to some of the first Christians, to remind us of the importance of showing thankfulness. This week, pupils will be encouraged to show thankfulness - for teachers and staff both past and present; for homes and families; for God's creation and for God's goodness and blessings over the past year.

As a staff team, we are thankful for our school community, particularly our wonderful pupils who bring joy, energy and lots of fun to our lives each day! We give thanks for our clergy Father Richard and Father David. It has been a real privilege to be part of Father David's training year and we join him in celebrating his priesthood this week! We are hugely grateful to the parents who support the running of our busy school - helping on educational visits, twice weekly trips to the swimming pool, reading regularly with pupils and helping in classes. And a particularly warm and special thank you goes to our fantastic PTA committee and the many committed parents who have given their time and energy to help out with PTA events this year. Our Summer Fair was a great success - and enthusiasm was not dampened by the rain!

I know you will join me in thanking our incredible staff team for their work and commitment this year. We have hugely dedicated and professional staff who do not shy away from the expanding responsibilities that come with working in a school. Please remember to give thanks for their commitment to your children as we come towards the end of the academic year.

Staffing List 2024/2025

We are pleased to publish our teacher staffing list for the next academic year. We are also delighted to let you know that Ms Valentin has successfully gained a Headship at a Primary School in Hounslow. We are not saying goodbye to her this term but she will reduce her days next term as she starts a transition into her new role. We are immensely grateful for her leadership at the Grove Site over the last 5 years, she will be hugely missed but we know she will remain close to our school community. We say goodbye to Miss Muntadhar as she moves on to further study but we hope to see her back for some supply days next term!

PrizeGiving

It is our tradition to give thanks for our fantastic pupils during our end of term Prizegiving Mass.

Grove Site Prizegiving Mass

For our younger pupils at the Grove Site in Reception, Year I and Year 2 this will take place during their final Mass of the term.

Reception and Year I Prizegiving Mass - Tuesday 9th July at 9am

Year 2 Prizegiving Mass - Tuesday 16th July at 9am

Children in Reception and Year I will receive their certificates in class at the end of the school day and not during Mass. Children in Year 2 will receive their certificates at the end of Mass.

Broadway Site Prizegiving Mass

Prizegiving Services at the Broadway Site will take place at the following times and will last approximately 1.5 hours.

Year 3 and Year 4 Prizegiving Mass - Thursday, 18th July at 9am

Year 5 and Year 6 Prizegiving Mass- Friday, 19th July at 9am

Transition Arrangements

Staff have been arranging transition meetings this half term and will carry out a thorough handover with the previous class teacher. All classes will meet their new teachers before the end of term and children will bring home an 'All About Me' sheet with information about their new teacher this week.

End of Year Report Cards

End of Year Reports and the results of statutory assessments will be sent home in book bags on Friday, 12th July. If you require an additional copy of your child's end of term report and you are listed on Arbor as a primary carer please email the admin team with the following information:

Subject: Additional End of Year Report Card

Child's Name: Your Name:

Your email address:

End of term arrangements - Friday, 19th July

The last day of the Summer term is on Friday, 19th July. Pick up time as below:

Grove Site: 1.15pm Broadway Site: 1.30pm

2024/2025 Calendar Dates

Our admin team will update our school website calendar with key dates for the next academic year. These dates will be available on the website at the beginning of August.

Best wishes,

Mrs Tramoni